Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 1st November 2016
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Jackie Hattingh


Mr Grahame Day

Mrs Margaret David


Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr David Edlin

Mr Eric Hoole 

Cllr Geraint Hopkins


Mr Derek Price
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk) and PCSO Lee Garrett
1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

None
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th October 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
No response has been received regarding the request for a meeting to discuss the drainage issues.  GH undertook to follow this up with the relevant officer
Action: GH to follow up 
II
Item 4V
MD had contacted PCC with several issues that had been raised during the coffee morning.
· Stones falling into the brook – PCC don’t own this and are looking for funding to be able to undertake the work

· Fish steps in weir – The Community Council should contact Simon Crowther who will liaise with the landowner regarding this issue.

Action: Clerk to contact Simon Crowther

· Dog fouling – The Council no longer install bins but will look at increased signage.

· Moss on the pavement – PCC will look at the best way to resolve this

· Overgrown hedge – Part of this has been cut back, but it is still interfering with the telephone lines, it is therefore a matter between the utility company and the landowner.

· Cars parked on pavements – This is a Police matter

· Pound field – There has been no movement on the issue of the transfer of this field.  MD was informed there would be a meeting on 1/11/16 and after that meeting there would be an update.

III
Item 4VI
The Clerk confirmed receipt of the OS map
IV
Item 4VIII
DP is pursuing the location of the noticeboard ready for its relocation
V
Item 9
JH reported that, although she has now paid for Superfast Broadband, her internet connection speed is even slower.  The rollout of Superfast has not been all that was promised and is very unsatisfactory.
VI
Item 10
JH has met Nic Carter-Jones.  She distributed a paper with ideas on what could go on the website; any comments or suggestions should be forwarded to JH.  It was suggested that the Community Council website could have a logo and that the pupils at Gwernyfed High School could be asked to design this.  CH undertook to raise this with the Art Teacher and indicate that there would be a voucher prize of £30.  
Action: CH to speak to Art Teacher regarding competition

JH to forward paper to Clerk for circulation

VII
Item 11(i)
The accounts had not been received from Hay & District Dial a Ride so this matter could not be determined.
VIII
Item 12(i)
AJ had spoken to the Headteacher at Gwernyfed High School regarding the issue over access to the pupil pick up point at the rear of the school.  Following this he has written to the Chair of Governors requesting that it be discussed at the relevant committee.
IX
Item 12(ii)
The Clerk confirmed that she had contacted Environmental Health regarding the slurry pit and had a phone number of an officer to discuss this further.

5
Items for the PCSO

PCSO Lee Garrett attended the meeting and gave a presentation on his work.  With regard to the speeding issue in Glasbury that had been raised at last months meeting, he indicated that as there was no suitable place to pull in a speeding vehicle, that use of the Police car would not be feasible.  However, the Safety Camera Partnership could assess the area to identify a suitable location for the speed camera van.  He also indicated that PCC could be contacted and asked to install a LED speed sign.

MD reported the issue of inappropriate parking in Felindre and he undertook to look into this.  

He also reported on the Senior Citizen liaison work and that he could provide a presentation to groups to raise awareness of scams.  He gave an update on the types of crimes that the area experiences; sheep rustling being a particular concern at the moment, and distributed various information sheets, which will also go on the website.
AJ thanked PCSO Lee Garrett for attending the meeting
6
Planning Matters

There were no items

7
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Crime Report

This item was received
(ii)
One Voice Wales Annual report

This item was received

(iii)
Bronllys Community Land Trust AGM

This item was received

(iv)
LDP Consultation – CPRW Comments

This item was received

(v)
Type 1 Diabetes letter

This item was received and it was agreed to display it on a noticeboard.

8
County Councillors Report 
GH reported on the budget settlement and that Powys, again, has one of the lowest settlement figures in Wales.  The formula used for allocation of finances has been reviewed and it is expected that rural authorities will receive a better allocation in the future, although this will be offset against other issues such as the living wage.  He also reported that Adult Social Services has a £5million overspend.
JH queried the gritting routes and GH undertook to try to get a gritting route map for the area.

9
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
As there hadn’t been any items that warranted a specific article in the paper, this hadn’t been done this month.  It was suggested that issues that had been discussed could be used for a general article, such as inappropriate parking, or Superfast issues.
10
Financial Matters

(i)
Clerks Salary & Expenses

This, including the expenses for the purchase of the map, was agreed

12
Any Other Business

(i)
The invoice for the payroll service had been received from PAVO.  This was agreed
Action: Clerk to send payment of £30 to PAVO
(ii)
MD reported that the road sign in Felindre indicating the direction to Hay and Talgarth was broken and the Hay element was missing.
Action: Clerk to report to PCC

(iii)
RJ queried whether the planning issue over the structure near Maesylade had been resolved.  GH reported that the Enforcement Officer from the National Park was dealing with this issue.
(iv)
AJ reported on two invasive species that were in the area.  The first, Japanese Knotweed, had been sighted in a residential garden in Glasbury and it was agreed to write to the owner to ensure they were aware of it.  The second was the spread of Himalayan Balsam along the riverbank.  It was suggested that AJ contact NRW and the Wye & Usk Foundation for further advice.

Action: Clerk to write to the owner of the property with Japanese Knotweed

AJ to contact NRW and Wye & Usk Foundation

Next Meeting – 6th December at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
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